PUTNEY ARTS THEATRE
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 19 OCTOBER 2021
Sarah Jillings, Chair of the Board of Trustees chaired the 7th Annual General Meeting of Putney Arts Theatre.  Sarah welcomed 21 members including Trustees, Veronika Wilson, and various members of PTC and  one parent of a G64 member.
 Apologies were received from Craig McAuley, Laura Jackson, Tony De Vizio, Cecilia Moynihan, Stuart Watson, Clara Penades Lopez, Alan Housden, Emma Miles 
1. Minutes of the 6th Annual General Meeting held on 20 October 2020 
The minutes of the 6th AGM (held virtually because of COVID restrictions) were agreed as a true record. Approved by Perry Kitchen, seconded by Kim Dyas.
2. Trustees Report
Piers referred the membership to the Annual Report which provided a comprehensive report of the year. The Annual report and this AGM covers the year up to March 2021 but members were welcome to ask about the last 8 months at the end.  
3. General Manager’s report –Veronika Wilson (Veronika presented a precis of the report, here reproduced in full)
2021 has seen us continue to weather the fallout of the pandemic, operating at reduced capacity, online and in short bursts during periods of looser restrictions. We’re now more or less fully reopen and looking forward to our first Main Stage production in quite some time in the form of Romeo and Juliet next month.

As a theatre, we continued to make use of the furlough scheme for staff, seeing a reduction in reliance on this over the summer months as restrictions eased and an increased demand on staffing returned.  We were also fortunate to be in receipt of the government’s Restart Grant and notable thanks are due to Arts Council England and Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Sport for our grant in round 2 of the Culture Recovery Fund.  The award of this grant has been a huge boon for us, and the terms have been extended to December to provide more flexible funding.  Huge gratitude must go to our supporters from within our theatre community too, without whom, the impact of Covid-19 would have been much more deeply felt by this organisation.

My current focus is to continue to find suitable external funding sources for us and pursue them wherever possible.  As well as continuing to seek ongoing guidance and information as we emerge from the worst of the pandemic and tend to small improvements around the building.

Recently, we have sadly had to say goodbye to Marie Thackwell after many years of dedication to the theatre and I’m sure we wish her all the very best for her upcoming plans, she is much missed.  

 I would like to extend my thanks yet again to our Trustees, the Putney Theatre Company Committee, Jeff Graves, Emma Miles and my colleagues from Group 64 for their dedication and inventiveness throughout the last year and a half.

4. Youth Director’s Report – Group 64 Theatre for Young People  NIcola presented a precis of this report (here produced in full)
Group 64 have struggled through another challenging year and are now settled into the Autumn Term, our first ‘normal’ term since Autumn 2019, as we now start to rebuild. Through our work over the last 6 months, we have noticed a real change in our young people. There is a definite loss of confidence and increase in anxiety and stress levels, our focus going forward it to make sure we are doing our best to support our young people, providing them with a safe ‘home away from home’ whilst providing exciting opportunities, that will support mental health, increase confidence and ensure their voice is heard. 
Yearly overview 2020/2021 
November classes online December classes in person.  
January - April (Spring term) - classes online 
February Half Term - online holiday projects 
Easter Holiday Projects - restricted numbers 3, 1 day projects in person 
April - July (Summer term) classes in person restricted numbers Summer Holiday Projects - in person.

Staff After a series of interviews and workshops we are delighted to announce our two new Assistant Youth Directors, Lauren Tranter and Lewis Pickles, both recently graduated from Goldsmith University with a BA (first class hons degree) and already proving to be invaluable members of our team. Flo Crompton (Group 64 Alumni) has also joined us as a freelancer on a Saturday morning. Stacey Burt took on the role of Youth Director in January 2021. Nicola Sterry has returned to 3 days per week from 1st October, after previously working 2 days per week throughout September and 1 day per week since March. We are also delighted to announce that Amy Insole, our previous Youth Director, recently got engaged. 
Website After much research and discussion we have created a new website with Nick Maloney at ECreative. Please visit us at www.g64.org.uk, this is much more user friendly and most importantly mobile and device compatible. We hope this easy access to information will cut down on administration time. We have already seen an increase in ‘internet search’ marketing preferences on the membership forms. Many thanks to Tom Sainsbury for his advice on this. Cost - £850 Website live - 18th Sept 2021 
Membership System - Again after a great deal of research we have incorporated a membership system or CPD, to look after our membership. This includes ● Holding all member information ● Creating attendance percentages for classes ● Creating Invoices ● Forecasting revenue ● Handles track and trace ● Creates registers and databases This will cut down on administration tasks and is a much more effective and succinct way of working. Started using membermeister - 23rd August 2021 Cost - £560 per year, £46 per month Membership numbers Total - 193 Full Price - 163 Assisted places - 27 Free places – 
3 Shows - Shine On Festival - December 2020 This was performed online due to government restrictions. National Theatre Connections cast filmed their show Find a Partner in early May at the theatre and submitted this to a digital festival at the Lyric Hammersmith. This was done with the help of Callum Hale-Thompson, a cinematographer. Young Company performed Mary Shelley’s Frankenstein by Patrick Sandford on 27th – 29th May with a digital production on the 30th May. All of the live performances were sold out at a limited capacity audience and our digital performance was viewed 22 times. This was also filmed by Callum Hale-Thompson. Group 64 and The Return to the Theatre, a part scripted and part devised piece of theatre by Group 64 members who are aged 8-14 unfortunately had to be cancelled due to staff isolation from the NHS Test and Trace app. 
Education Projects - Our education projects continued in the summer term for the first time since projects were cancelled in March 2020. Ronald Ross School 2 x days of workshops on English myths at Ronald Ross School; Sheen Mount School 3 x Play in a Days at Putney Arts Theatre; Wandsworth Prep School - workshops and support in the performance of Bugsy Malone at Putney Arts Theatre; Ronald Ross - £580 Sheen Mount - £750 Wandsworth Prep - £730 Total - £2,060 
Future Projects - Wandsworth Prep - The Nativity Project, Free Climate Change workshops, Mental Health workshops (more details to follow) 
Funding - Group 64 has continued to access the Jack Petchey Award system throughout the year, this is £2000 per year. We received the Leaders Award £750, this was spent on Kent we have applied for this again for 2021. Wandsworth Grant Fund - We have worked with a dramatherapist to give staff training and support us in writing a mental health workshop for local schools. Grant amount - £1500 Funding in progress Jack Petchy - Reignite Grants - application in progress Capacity Grant - Veronika will report on this
Group 64 Advisory Board (Stage Hands) We are in the process of creating a Group 64 advisory board, this currently includes a Clinical Psychologist and a Drama Therapist, we are hoping to recruit more members in the months to come, including a Fundraising specialist and IT support. If you believe you could be on our advisory board please contact Nicola. We also continue to be advised by our Youth Committee. 
Thanks to everyone for their support of Group 64, we really couldn’t do it without you! We would particularly like to thank Veronika Wilson, Marie Thackwell, Amy Insole, Kate Pasco, Perry Kitchen, Sarah Jillings, Carrie Cable, Zoe Copley, Jeff Graves, Tom Sainsbury and all the trustees
5 PTC/Artistic Directors’ report –   Jeff presented a precis of his and Carrie’s report (produced here in full) 
This report relates to the period April 2020 to March 2021, during which we were still very much experiencing the knock-on effects of the pandemic and lockdown.

Back in March 2020 our last production before lockdown was Killology directed by Ian Higham which sadly was unable to go ahead despite having a very successful tech and dress rehearsal. We still hope it will be possible to find a window of opportunity sometime in March 2022 to perform this.

Our first lockdown initiative was led by Zoë Thomas-Webb who was responsible for the selection and organization of a series of monologues.  Over 60 of these were recorded and presented on our Facebook page during April, May and early June. Each involved an actor and a director so many members were able to get involved. 

Thanks to Barney Hart Dyke and Tom Sainsbury’s technical endeavours, we were able to move our productions on to Zoom and YouTube. Our inaugural online show was in July 2020 when we performed ‘Truth or Dare’ our annual New Writing showcase. This had originally been planned as a live performance in the theatre prior to lockdown.  Our thanks to lead director Rebecca Marangos for being so adaptable and working hard with the writers, directors, and actors to achieve our first online show with an online audience. Zoë Thomas-Webb then directed an online Staged Reading of ‘The Magistrate’ in September 2020.

Although the theatre remained closed for many of the following months due to lockdown, we were still able to keep the membership entertained with numerous online social events, organised by Ally Staddon and workshop, organised by Susanna Statton and Geoff Saunders. The monthly Quiz proved to be highly successful as did the various play readings that were held.  

Zoë Thomas-Webb stepped down as Co-Artistic Director in August 2020 for personal reasons and we are very grateful to her for all her hard work and enthusiasm. Emma Miles was appointed as Assistant Artistic Director in the autumn and has supported Jeff in his role as Artistic Director. Thanks are also due to members of the PTC Committee for their work and support during these difficult and challenging times.

As reported in our AGM report last year we were delighted to have had the opportunity to put on ‘Twelfth Night’ in the Old Burial Ground over a weekend in mid-September.  We welcomed a sold-out audience of 50 each afternoon and received many comments congratulating us on the production and how well organised the event was, taking into account the then COVID safety guidelines. We would like to thank Tom Sainsbury and Stuart Watson (our co directing team) and Emma Miles, together with Veronika Wilson, who did a sterling job contacting all the right people at Wandsworth Council, when it looked like we would lose our event license at the very last moment. 

Unfortunately, we were all soon back in Lockdown and once again unable to continue with our plans for the coming months of that year. We did manage to put on a rehearsed reading of ‘Gut’ directed by Jonathan Grant in the theatre in October. In November 2020 we put on an online production of ‘God of Carnage’ directed by Ben Clare. In December we took the opportunity of another relaxation of lockdown to perform ‘Stories from the Attic’ in the theatre. This featured eight individual and socially distanced monologue performances by eight actors, directed by eight directors, rehearsed largely online and then performed in the theatre over one weekend. 


It was clear by early 2021 that we needed to continue our online productions. This commenced with ‘The Weir’ (Feb 2021) directed by Ian Higham and another New Writing production – ‘Its What’s Inside That Counts’ directed by Rebecca Marangos in March 2021. 

Also in March, PTC hosted our annual Awards evening, this time online, which celebrated our achievements throughout the previous year. Once again, a massive thank you to Barney & Tom for enabling over 60 members to enjoy an entertaining evening. 

Over the last few months, we have continued our success with online productions and our aim of keeping the membership engaged and active. These included an audio play version of ‘Little Women’ in April created and directed by Zoë Thomas-Webb and ‘Eight’ directed by Emma Miles, Bradley White and Jeff Graves in June.  

‘The School for Scandal’ was our outside summer show in the Old Burial ground in July directed by Tom Sainsbury and Stuart Watson. We were also able to organise another outside show in September. This time an adaptation of ‘Three Men in a Boat’ written by Charles Golding and directed by Ben Clare. We were pleased to be able to move back into the theatre in August with a Rehearsed Reading of ‘Di & Viv & Rose’ directed by Loetitia Delais.   

Unfortunately for reasons beyond our control we have had to cancel the rescheduled production of Killology, which was due to take place in October. However, we have two exciting productions scheduled for the rest of the year – ‘Romeo and Juliet’ directed by Katie Bonham in November and our Christmas show ‘Alice in Wonderland’ directed by Frances Bodiam and Jim Dixon in December.

Along with a couple of Workshops on Lighting Design and Acting scheduled for later this year, we have also been busy programming productions for January to July 2022, and now have an exciting season that will take Jeff through to the end of his Artistic Director tenureship. 

Jeff Graves – Artistic Director,   Carrie Cable – Chair PTC Committee

6.Presentation of the Putney Arts Theatre Annual Report and Financial Statements 

Perry took the meeting through the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2021. 

As shown on page 12, over the year PAT had received £199K (2020: £204K) and had spent £156K (2020: £219K), a surplus of £43K (2020: £15K deficit). There was a surplus of £14K on general activities and £0K on capital items, whilst £29K had been received in respect of Theatre Tax Relief for prior years. Reserves at 31/3/21 (page 14) were nearly £64K, up from £21K in 2020.  

The detailed accounts on pages 19-20 provided further information. The improvement on general activities from £15K deficit to £43K surplus was £58K: PTC net income declined from £40K in 2020 to £11K in 2021: most PTC performances were online, and live shows had limited capacity. Similarly, Group 64 slipped from £24K surplus to £5K deficit: Group 64 class numbers had dropped to around 150 engaging with online drama classes. The big improvement was in the PAT results, from a deficit of £77K to a surplus of £8K.  Major items in PAT income were £39K in support grants from Wandsworth Borough Council, £2K from an insurance claim for cancelled productions, and a magnificent £23K for the Shine-On giving scheme, including Gift Aid. In addition, furlough support totalled £26K, and as previously mentioned, there was £29K in respect of Theatre Tax Relief for prior years. Perry thanked Veronika for her hard work and ingenuity in finding out about possible grants and making applications.

The six months to 30 September 2021 had continued to be a financial roller coaster, with production and drama class income very low in historic terms, plus heavy expenditure on safety items (mainly electrical), IT improvements, and restructuring costs. The Trustees anticipated a smaller operation for the next few years, and in order to contain expenditure to within anticipated income, had with a heavy heart made one member of the office staff, Marie Thackwell, redundant after she had served the theatre for nearly 22 years. A grant from the Cultural Recovery Fund had reduced the deficit for the period to just £2K. 

 The accounts had been independently examined and signed by Richard Atkins of Eric Nabarro & Co.

Perry thanked Piers, Bryan, Carrie and Sarah Jillings for their valued help on the finance committee.

Perry invited the meeting to accept the Annual Report and Accounts. This was proposed by Sarah Jillings,           seconded by Martin Jessop and unanimously agreed by the meeting.                                .  

7,    Retirement and election of Trustees
According to the constitution three Trustees must stand down each year in rotation according to their length of service. They are able to put themselves up for re-election for up to four consecutive terms.  This year, Perry Kitchen, Sarah Jillings and Bryan Raven were all due to stand down and offered themselves for re-election. They were duly re-elected.
Laura Jackson had been co-opted as a trustee during the year; her biography had been formally circulated in advance of the meeting and her election as a trustee was confirmed by the meeting. 
Two other individuals had put themselves forward for election for two remaining trustee vacancies:

Tony De Vizio, proposed by Amanda Benzecry and seconded by Perry Kitchen. He was duly elected.
Cecilia Moynihan (a G64 parent) had put herself forward for election but had no formal proposer/seconder. She and the Chair have been in touch and agreed to meet for informal discussions about the role of trustees and her interest in joining but were not able to do this in advance of the AGM; if then mutually agreeable, she will be co-opted.
It was also noted that Sarah Kitchen is retiring as Secretary to the Trustees after 11 years of service. The role of Secretary will be fulfilled from within the trustee body now elected. Sarah was thanked by the Chair and the whole meeting for her dedication and support over such a long period.
8.  Election of an Independent Examiner
Richard Atkins of Nabarro and Co was duly appointed as our examiner again this year.  Chris Routledge proposed and Simon Crump seconded his election.
9.  Any Other Business 
Thanks to Sarah for chairing the meeting and her work in leading the trustees during a difficult year.
